
 

  
 City Council Memorandum 
 

 

TO: HONORABLE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL DATE: APRIL 23, 2019 

FROM:  PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT WARD: 4 

SUBJECT: AWARD BID NO. 7598 FOR THE WOOD ROAD SEWER MAIN REPLACEMENT 
FROM JOHN F. KENNEDY DRIVE TO VAN BUREN BOULEVARD TO 
BONADIMAN WATER, INC., IN THE AMOUNT OF $1,391,735 

 
ISSUE: 

Award a construction contract for Bid No. 7598 for the Wood Road Sewer Main Replacement from 
John F. Kennedy Drive to Van Buren Boulevard to Bonadiman Water, Inc., of Riverside, California, 
in the amount of $1,391,735. 

 
RECOMMENDATIONS: 

That the City Council: 

1. Award a construction contract for Bid No. 7598 for the Wood Road Sewer Main 
Replacement from John F. Kennedy Drive to Van Buren Boulevard to Bonadiman Water, 
Inc., of Riverside, California, in the amount of $1,391,735; and 

2. Authorize the City Manager, or his designee, to execute the construction contract with 
Bonadiman Water, Inc., including making minor non-substantial changes. 

 
BACKGROUND: 
 
On February 5, 2019, the City Council approved the Van Buren Sewer Improvement Project 
funding plan which includes adjustments to the Sewer Fund capital improvement plan, 
incorporation of the Van Buren Boulevard Sewer Improvements Project, and designation of $14 
million of Sewer Enterprise Fund 2015 Bond proceeds to fund the Van Buren Sewer Improvement 
Project. 

In order to convey the flow anticipated from the Van Buren Boulevard Sewer Improvements 
Project, the downstream collection system, which includes the existing sewer mains on Wood 
Road from John F. Kennedy Drive to Van Buren Boulevard, will need to be upsized. 

 
DISCUSSION:   
 
The Wood Road Sewer Main Replacement from John F. Kennedy Drive to Van Buren Boulevard 
project (Project) will upsize approximately 5,430 feet of existing sewer mains from 8-inch diameter 
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to 10-inch diameter, 10-inch diameter to 12-inch diameter, and 12-inch diameter to 15-inch 
diameter. 

On March 13, 2019, three bids were received for the construction of the Project (Attachment 1).  
The lowest responsive bid was from Bonadiman Water, Inc., in the amount of $1,391,735, which 
is 26.9% over the Engineer’s Estimate.  Based on the review of the submitted bids, the Engineer’s 
Estimate underestimated the unit prices for the HDPE and PVC pipes as well as the pre-cast 
manholes.  The Public Works Department finds the bids to be competitive and does not 
recommend rebidding the Project. 

The Purchasing Manager concurs that the recommendation to award is in compliance with 
Purchasing Resolution 23256.  
 
 
FISCAL IMPACT: 

The estimated total Project cost including design, construction, construction engineering, and 
contingencies is $1,880,000.  There are sufficient funds available in project account 9896923-
440301 (Van Buren Sewer Improvement) to award the contract and complete the Project. 

 
Prepared by: Kris Martinez, Public Works Director 
Certified as to  
availability of funds: Edward Enriquez, Chief Financial Officer/Treasurer 
Approved by: Rafael Guzman, Assistant City Manager 
Approved as to form: Gary G. Geuss, City Attorney 
 
 
Attachments: 
  

1. Project Location Map 
2. Bid Award Recommendation 


